
February 1, 2022 

6
th
 Day of The January Term 

Maysville, MO  

 

 

 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and County Clerk, Melissa 

Meek. Absent East District Commissioner, Chet Owen. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed all of those in attendance as they joined us for the opening 

prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was then said by all in attendance. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda with Presiding 

Commissioner, Kyle Carroll making the second. All in favor. Motion carried. West District Commissioner, 

Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting with Presiding Commissioner, Kyle 

Carroll making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to accept the resignation of board member Mike 

Alden from Colfax Township and appoint Jared Bestgen to finish out Mike’s term at the request of Colfax 

Township. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the second. White-aye, Carroll-aye. Owen absent. 

Motion carried 2-0 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the quarterly reimbursement for signature by Presiding Commissioner, 

Kyle Carroll. 

 

Steve Neppl of Base1 met with the Commissioners to discuss product for gravel roads that help with erosion.  

Steve will come back in the spring after the April election when County Clerk, Melissa Meek will hold a 

meeting with all of the townships where he can present the product he sells.  

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss equipment, road maintenance, 

signs around the county and doors needed on open front sheds. Also Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll 

thanked Bill and Ben from a patron for getting their signs replaced in a timely manner.  

 

The Commission reviewed and approved payroll and payables for the month of January.  

 

Chief Deputy Sheriff, Tracy Neill met with the Commission in Sheriff Keesaman’s absence to discuss the 

possibility of funding for radios from ARPA funds. The Commission advised they have tabled all requests for 

those funds until all bids are in for the nursing home.  

 

There will be no meeting of the DeKalb County Commission on February 8, 2022 due to the Commission 

attending their yearly mandatory training. They will meet in regular session on February 15, 2022 

 

With no other business before the Commission, West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the 

motion to adjourn until February 15, 2022. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the second. 

All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


